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4/7/25 
 

Headteacher’s Hello 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
We enjoyed a fantastic BPSA Summer School Fete last Sunday. The sun was shining and it was a 
great opportunity for the school community to come together. It was lovely to see so many of our 
Bishop Perrin School families and friends, past and present, enjoying the event. A BIG thank you to 
everyone involved in making the fete a success. 
 
Yesterday, we were treated to a wonderfully uplifting trip down memory lane as Reception Class did 
their first class assembly all about their memories of their first year in school. They did a great job of 
remembering their lines and speaking clearly and confidently in front of an audience. We were very 
proud of them.  
 
Thank you for your understanding when we had to cancel Sports Day at short notice due to the rain 
on Wednesday morning. We have rescheduled for Thursday 10th July, same timings as before. We 
will keep an eye on the weather, as temperatures are looking quite high for next week. If we need to 
change any plans, we will keep you informed.  
 
Yesterday, Year 1 had a wonderful time at Wetland Centre yesterday. They returned to school very 
excited about everything they had seen and visited. Thank you to Mrs Beith and the staff and 
volunteers who accompanied the children on the visit. On Tuesday, Year 5 visited the Orange Tree 
Theatre in Richmond to watch a performance of Shakespeare’s Julius Caesar. Thank you to Mrs 
Crinall and the staff who accompanied the children on the visit.  
 
Have a lovely weekend, 
Miss Macklearn 

Ephesian 3 v 17-19 - And I pray that you, being rooted and established in love, may have power, together with all the Lord’s holy 
people, to grasp how wide and long and high and deep is the love of Christ, and to know this love that surpasses knowledge—that 

you may be filled to the measure of all the fullness of God. 

Celebrating learning together in faith, hope and love 
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Year 6 Decades Day 

As part of their Back to the Future theme for this half-term, 
Year 6 are going to take part in a Decades Day on 
Tuesday 8th July; they can dress up in the fashion from a 
particular decade (1950s-1990s - although this is optional) 
and they will listen to music, learn dances and play games 
from the different decades. If you have any questions, 
please let me know. Thanks, Miss Sweeney 
 

Year 4 Greek Day 
Greek Day on Friday, 18th July! Children are encouraged 
to dress up in traditional Greek attire, bringing the spirit of 
Greece to life. The day will be filled with exciting activities, 
including tasting a variety of delicious Greek foods and 
engaging in interactive lessons about Greece's rich 
history, culture, and mythology. If you are concerned 
about any dietary requirements or allergies, please talk to 
Miss Murray. 

 

Extra-Curricular Clubs 
Apologies, we incorrectly stated, in last week’s newsletter, 
that clubs would be ending this week. Please note, clubs 
end next week w/c 7th July. 
 

Fans 
We have noticed a number of hand-held, electric fans 
bring brought into school by the children during the hot 
weather. These are not necessary as our classrooms are 
air-conditioned and kept cool during the day, and 
arrangements are made at breaktimes for respite from the 
hot weather outside. Please refrain from sending fans into 
school with the children as they can cause a distraction – 
many thanks.  
 

 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Attendance 
Friendship: 94.83% Endurance: 99.63% Peace: 97.78% 
Forgiveness: 98.46%, Reverence: 97.78%, Service 98.89% and 
Justice: 100%  Whole school: 98.22% 
 

 

In collective worship this week… 
On Monday, we talked about shining brightly, and what 
qualities make us shine. On Tuesday, the children discussed 
individual liberty with Miss Murray and on Thursday, 
Reception Class led us in their first class assembly all about 
their memories of their first year at school.  
 

Celebrations & Achievements  
Well done to the children who have earnt a certificate this 
week. 

CLASS NAME 

Friendship Whole Class 

Endurance Whole Class 

Peace Aiyan 

Forgiveness Radhika 

Reverence Emily 

Service Amara 

Justice Molly & Adrika 

 
 

School News 
School Management Information System 
We are excited to announce that we will be moving our MIS 
(our school management information system) from Integris 
to Arbor in September 2025. Adopting Arbor will allow us to 
communicate with you more efficiently and bring all core 
school data and workflows into one system. 
 
There is no action for you to take…yet! We will send further 
communication regarding Arbor and how to register in the 
coming weeks. Please look out for this information and 
register your child when prompted. 

 
Leavers’ and End-of-year Church Service 
Our end-of year celebration and Y6 Leavers’ Service will be 
held in St. Augustine’s Church, on Tuesday 22nd July at 
10:30am. It will be led by Rev’d Helen Calner, the new vicar 
for St. Augustine’s Church. Parents and Carers are welcome 
to join us in the church.  
If you are able to walk with classes to and from the church, 
your help would be much appreciated – please let the school 
office know. We need approximately 18 volunteer walkers, 
and we will reserve a seat in the church for them. Please 
note, in order to ensure we can distribute adult support as 
required across different classes, you may not necessarily 
be allocated your child’s class to walk with.  
Thank you for your help. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
— Martin Luther King 

Jr. 
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Safeguarding, Wellbeing and Inclusion 
Check you and your family are fully vaccinated 
before travelling this summer 
The UK Health Security Agency (UKHSA) is reporting a 
recent rise in measles cases in London. Globally, cases 
have also increased, including in Europe. This means that 
travelling for holidays or to visit family this summer, may 
increase your risk of catching measles and becoming ill 
during or after travel if you are not fully vaccinated. 
Anyone travelling for summer holidays or to visit family, 
especially parents of young children, are advised to check 
that all members of their family have received 2 doses of 
the Mumps, Measles and Rubella (MMR) vaccine. Other 
travel-related vaccines may be needed depending on your 
destination. 
For more information see the following resources:  

• MMR (measles, mumps and rubella) vaccine 
information from the NHS   

• Measles outbreaks continue with risk of holidays 
causing surge 

• UKHSA urges travellers to take steps to avoid 
infection abroad 

 
 
Parent Immunisation Information For Reception and 

Year 7 New Starters 

The South London Children and Young People’s 
Community Immunisation Service (CYPCIS) wants to 
ensure that parents are better informed of the vaccines 
that will be offered to their students throughout their 
school career.  
 
They have therefore created two FAQ sheets aimed at 
parents of students starting reception and year 7, which 
also contain the team’s contact information and an outline 
of the NHS routine immunisation schedule.  
 
Summer Term Coffee Morning: ADHD Embrace 

 
Thank you to all the families who came to the coffee 
morning on Tuesday.  Laura from ADHD Embrace gave a 
very informative talk and answered lots of questions 
sharing her experience and insight.  Slides will be shared 
with those who attended but if you couldn’t attend and 
would like to see the slides, please contact the school 
office.   
 
If you have any concerns regarding the safeguarding of children who attend 
Bishop Perrin Primary School, these should be reported to the Designated 

Safeguarding Lead who is Miss McAvoy. In her absence, concerns should be 
reported to the Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead who is Miss 

Macklearn. The school’s safeguarding governor is Mrs James.  If you have 
concerns about the safeguarding of a child during the school holidays, contact 

SPA directly on 020 8547 5008 or call the police if the child is in immediate 
danger.  

 

School Trips Payments / Permissions 
Unless otherwise stated, children should wear school 
uniform for school visits (this includes school shoes). 
Children should bring a bag (school bag or other) to carry 
their packed lunch and water bottle in. Packed lunches 
should not contain any form of nuts (this applies to 
children and adult volunteers); no fizzy drinks or glass 
bottles. In the summer term, if the children are likely to be 
outside during their visit, please ensure you apply 
sunscreen before they come to school and they wear a 
hat. If details vary to this they will be provided below within 
the specific trip section. 
 

 
 
 
Y3 – Y6 Swimming Gala 
Our KS2 (Year 3 – Year 6) swimming gala will be held at 
Teddington Pool on Wednesday 16th July.  
Please make the payment for this event via ScoPay by 
Monday 30th June. This is now overdue. 
 
Y2 Roald Dahl Museum 
Y2 will be visiting The Roald Dahl Museum and Story 
Centre on the 17th July 2025.  
 
Please remember to send your child in with a packed 
lunch for this trip, unless you have pre-ordered a school 
provided packed lunch already. 
 
Y3 Richmond Hill  
Y3 will visit Richmond Hill on Friday 18th July as part of 
their history and art curriculum. There is no cost for this 
trip but please complete the permission slip via your 
child’s SCOPAY account and order a packed lunch if 
your child requires one by the 8th July please.  
 
We require an adult helper for this trip, please contact the 
school office if you would like to volunteer. 
 
 
 
Y6 End of Term Trip 
Y6 will be visiting Feltham Leisure West complex  via 
minibus to watch the new Lilo & Stitch film as well as play 
some rounds of bowling. Children will be provided with a 
Cineworld munch box, containing popcorn, a chocolate 
snack and a fruit shoot drink. Your child will need a 
packed lunch for this trip. 
 
There is no cost for this trip as the School Association 
have subsidies this trip.  
 
Please complete the permission slip within your child’s 
SCOPAY account by the 7th July.  
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Community Information 
Active Together - Free activities across Hampton 

and Whitton 

An action-packed week of free activities from Monday 7 

July to Sunday 13 July, including Badminton, Tennis, 

Yoga, Health Assessments and Toddler Fun Time 

sessions 

Please see our website and register here. 

 

Connect, communicate, create 

What is this project? 

Connect, Communicate, Create is a week-long project, 

running from Monday 28 July to Friday 1 August, taking 

place at both Richmond Theatre and the BalletBoyz 

studio in Kingston. Activities will include spoken word, 

movement and theatre. At the end of the project, 

participants will take part in a showcase on stage at 

Richmond Theatre. They will also be invited back in the 

future, to attend one of our shows for free, under the 

Trust's Harry Rose Tickets Together scheme. 

Who is this project for? 

Boys aged 11 to 14 years who are experiencing social 

isolation and/or anxiety (due to mental health challenges, 

social circumstances, financial hardship or language 

barriers).  

Click here to view the connect, communicate, create 

poster 

 

And finally… 
Please note, early dismissal on the last day of term: YR – 

13:50; Y1 – Y6 – 14:00. 
 
 

 

Key Dates 
SUMMER TERM 2025 

Thursday 10th July  Rescheduled Sports Day 

Monday 14th July Y6 Trip to Cinema & Bowling 

Wednesday 16th July KS2 Swimming Gala 

Thursday 17th July Y2 Trip to Roald Dahl Museum 

Friday 18th July Y3 Richmond Hill  Trip 

Monday 21st July 
 

Y6 Leavers’ Celebration (5 – 7pm) 
 

Tuesday 22nd July 
Leavers’ Service – St. Augustine’s 
Church, 10:30am 

Tuesday 22nd July 
End of term 
Dismissal time: 
13:50 – YR         14:00 - Others 
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